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We serve as missionary staff at Lake Lundgren Bible Camp in
Pembine, WI. LLBC exists to glorify God by continually
connecting all to Jesus. Collin is a maintenance technician
who welds for camp and oversees the fleet of vehicles and
machinery. Liz used to work at camp and now cares for their
home and daughter, Millie.

Contact us at: collinlizreetz@gmail.com
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We have been in full swing for this summer. We finished
up our spring season at camp and had a decent amount of
rain. Spring, of course was filled with projects and prep for
summer. Collin and the maintenance team had guests
picking up sticks around camp during Memorial Day Work
Weekend as well as creating a new retaining wall for the
flower beds on the big hill. The renovating of the
multipurpose ranges was accomplished, as well as a deep
cleaning of camp. With the help of John Blum, lots of
lumber was also processed for future projects. The den was
also remodeled and looks so great! The shingles got taken
off of Sugar/Silver Maple cabin and the roof was redone
and finished as of May 30. Let’s just say the team has been
very busy.

Speaking of the team, camp has hired a great bunch of
college aged students for our Summer Staff Team. They
have done amazing so far the past five weeks. We are so
thankful for them and their hard work for the Lord. I (Liz)
remember my many summers on SST and it’s tough work at
times but so rewarding.

Support
As our?ar!?ﬂy is growing, we are looking to raise
more support. Thank you to everyone who is
already supporting us and praying for us. We’re
blessed to be able to be part of the ministry at
LLBC.

If you would like to support our ministry,
whether it be on a monthly or periodical basis,
you can donate online at llbc.org or donate by
mail, with a check made out to LLBC. Our
paychecks are made possible by financial donors.
By staff salaries coming from donations instead of
camper fees, we are able to offer camps at lower

costs, so families of varying incomes can come to
LLBC to experience the Gospel!




Millie Willow Milestones...

Family Life

Millie Willow is now five months old. It is crazy how fast time is
moving. She loves to flip over and grab at anything near her. She is
very active, scooting around on her belly and kicking her feet. Not
crawling yet but close to sitting up. Spending time outside is still her
favorite thing. If [ could describe her in a few words [ would say she
is smiley, curious and wiggly. Being a little family has it’s good days
and hard days, but always sprinkled in are beautiful memories that
remind us that we are so blessed to be called “Mama and Dada”.

This spring we visited our families and started going on dates
again. [t’s been great for our marriage and our friendship as the
past season has been hard but good. We also planted a garden in
May with various vegetables and flowers. It’s going okay and now
have an idea how we would do things differently next time. Being
at camp has been encouraging, interacting with different staff
and guests. Millie gets a LOT of attention too which she loves.

We are looking forward to some family time this summer,
traveling to Wisconsin Dells and Door County. I am so thankful
for Collin’s ability to work at camp and for those who have made
that possible, so I can stay home and care for my family. We are
so blessed to be cared for and prayed for by many of you. Thank
you.

Specific Prayer Requests:

e For God to transform hearts at camp

e For our family as this will be the first summer with Liz at
home full time and Collin working 6 day work weeks

e Direction for our family for the future

-Collin, Liz & Millie Reetz




